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MEETINGS 

Regular monthly meeting: 
First Tuesday of the month 

7:30 PM—Jim Click Ford 

6244 E. 22d St. 
Tucson, AZ  85732 

 

Dues: 
$15/yr. family or $10/yr. Individual 

 

Monthly Outing: 

Fourth Sunday of the month or  
As voted by the club membership 

 

Board of Directors Meetings: 
Monday after the outing 

Jim Click Ford 
 

 

2010 Officers 

 

President: 

Nancy Frazer 

nancyfrazer2@comcast.net 

531-8893 or 870-9446 

 

1st. Vice President: 

Gary Roberts 

Glroberts_1@msn.com 

885-8627 or 909-3743 

 

2nd Vice President: 

Rey Brown 

softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 

296-2079 

 

Treasurer: 

Si Burgheimer 

millieburgheimer@aol.com 

574-2190 

 

Secretary: 

Linda Kent 

lkent2650@msn.com 

 

2010 Board of Directors: 

 

Past President, Rich Whalen 

Ron Edwards 

Ray Feierstein 

Scott Parsons 

Ernie Williams 

Emmet Zimberoff 



 

August 2010 

The Gaslight Theatre - July 2010 Outing 
 

On July 25, the Model A Club again gathered for a respite from the heat at the Gas-

light Theatre.  This is not to be called a Model A “outing” as there were no Model A’s 

present.  This is too bad as this evening was not as hot as the recent past.  It was mug-

gy enough to swim through but not all that hot. 

 
The scale of this year’s production was expanded from the recent past.  Instead of 

saving “the girl next door,” or the town or the nation, the goal this year in “Space 

Wars” was to bring freedom to the galaxy.  If you are going to think, think BIG!  

There were lots of opportunities to boo the villain, cheer for the hero, and applaud for 

the song and dance numbers that broke out frequently during the show.   

 

Fifty members and guests signed up to attend, however, one member and two guests 

were not able to come leaving a grand total of 47.  We must be getting old because 

most of those 47 were well behaved.  That is too bad for it makes it difficult to write up 

members for their antics!  I only saw one person toss popcorn over the edge of the rail 

to shower down on those below.  I told them to behave but really did not mean it.  

Maybe we can improve next year. 
 

We consumed lots of ice cream, soda, and other food with lots of good laughs.  Laura 

and I hope all that attended had as good a time as we did.  Space Wars was a very 

good spoof on a movie that we enjoy very much.  Fortunately, the Gaslight play ended 

with the Galaxy being saved, with peace, harmony and snacks being served. 

 

Laura and I hope all who attended had a good and enjoyable evening and our thanks 

for spending the evening at the theater.  If you were unable to go this year, perhaps 

you can make it next.  Thanks for your time and we hope to see you all next year for 

another fun presentation from the Gaslight Theatre. 

 
         

 Gary & Laura Roberts 

         

 July Outing Chairs 



Car Show PicturesCar Show Pictures  

June 19, 2010June 19, 2010  

Fritz, Rod, Nancy, 

Corky, Delena, 

and Jack visit at 

Villa Hermosa 

Some of our lovely cars, all lined up 

in a row at Villa Hermosa 

Ray and Sandy 

Feierstein’s  

Roadster at  

Villa Hermosa 



Monthly Club Refreshments at our General 

Meetings: 
 

Sept 7, 2010 

 

Chuck and Lynn Thim 

Betty Trimble 

Please notify Rey 

Brown if you would 

I.C.E. 

“In Case of Emergency” 
 

In several  publications recently,  articles have been printed 

about the wisdom of adding a new contact number to your cell 

phone.  Referred to as “ICE”, the number gives an emergency 

responder a telephone number he/she should call in case of 

emergency.  Some fire departments are even providing stick-

ers for people to put on the back of their cell phones to let au-

thorities know that your phone contains important contact in-

formation.  Reaching a person who knows your medical histo-

ry will make it possible for emergency responders to give bet-

ter emergency care in a timely manner.  Knowing your medi-

cations, allergies, etc. is critical to giving good care. 

 
So take a minute and add that ICE number to your cell phone.  

The life you save could be your own. 



 Sunday, Aug. 22, 2010:  Mt. Lemmon outing 

 
Monday, Aug. 23, 2010:  Board meeting 

 

Saturday, Sept. 18, 2010 :  celebrate  

International Model A Day with breakfast 

and a car show at the VA Hospital  

 

Saturday, Sept. 18, 2010 :  Vail Parade and car 

 show 1-4 PM; chair Ray Feierstein 
 

Sunday, October 22-24, 2010:  Overnighter 

 to Green Valley and area; chairs Ron 

 Edwards and Chuck Thim 

 

Sunday, Nov. 7, 2010:  Picacho Peak Hill climb; 

chair:  Fred Secker 

 
Sunday, Nov. 28, 2010:  Outing TBD 

 

Sunday, Dec. 12, 2010:  Holiday Banquet 

 Tanque Verde Guest Ranch 



Upcoming Car ShowsUpcoming Car Shows  
  
The Forum—  Aug. 28, 2010  11AM-1 PM 

 

VA Car Show—   Sept. 18, 2010  9 AM—Noon 
 

Vail Parade - Sept. 18, 2010  1-4 PM 

 
Cascades of Tucson — Oct. 9, 2010 

 10 AM—2 PM     

 
For details on car shows, call Ray Feierstein at 

531-9724 

Chuck Thim 
and Scott  

Parsons at  

Villa Hermosa 
car show 



August  22, 2010 
Mt. Lemmon Outing 

 

Destination: Kents’ cabin 
   12478 N. Middle Sabino Rd. 

 

Where to meet: McDonald’s at Catalina Hwy and 
   Tanque Verde Rd. 

  Meet:  7:15 AM 

  Depart: 7:30 AM 
 

Contact: Kents’ home:  883-2798 

  Kents’ cabin:   576-1356 
  Thims’ home:   749-3790 

 

Activities:  Breakfast, horseshoes, nature walks, 
lunch, relaxing in the cool pines 

 

What to bring:  a dish to share for lunch and a fold-
ing chair.  Call the Kents if you did not sign up at 

the meeting so they can prepare the correct amount 

of  food. 



Map to 12478 N. Middle Sabino Rd. 

Telephone Nbr at the cabin:  576-1356 

When you get to the pay booth, stay to the left.  You do not 

have to pay when visiting private cabins.  Look for the 

Model A event sign where you turn off to Kents’ cabin. 

Loma Linda Picnic Area 

Summerhaven 

Kent’s  

Cabin 

McDonald’s at 

Catalina Hwy / Tanque Verde 

Tanque Verde 

Catalina Hwy 

X 

X 

 



General Meeting Minutes  

Tuesday, August 3, 2010 

The meeting was called to order by President Nancy Frazer at 7:30 PM. 
 

We had one guest, Dave Tharp, who also joined the Club this evening. 

 

Our thanks to Si and Millie Burgheimer and to Donita Stevens for providing 
our refreshments. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s Report was presented and it was ap-
proved. 

 

Door Prize:  A wash mit was won by Rich Whalen. 
 

Correspondence:  Phoenix Desert “A” newsletter; Amer. Cancer Society; Sal-

vation Army; brochure for the MAFCA 2012 National Convention in Mar-

quetter, MI; Santa Cruz Beach Hub Tour; and two copies of the Restorer mag-
azine. 

 

Old Business:   
July Outing: A report was written by Gary Roberts.  Although there were 

no A’s braving a nice summer evening, there were 47 members and guests 

that attended.  This year, the Galaxy was saved.  Yea!  The group was too 
well behaved this year with very little mayhem from the group.  (We’ll 

have to do better next year.)  Everyone had their fill of yummy goodies, 

laughs, and good times.  Thank you Gary and Laura for planning this out-

ing again for the club. 
August Outing:  Mt. Lemmon Breakfast (and lunch) - The outing will be 

August 22 (4th Sunday) and breakfast will be served starting at 8:00.  

there will be a Horse Shoe tournament, hiking, and lots of eating 
(breakfast and lunch).  Please bring a side dish or dessert to share for 

lunch.  A sign-up sheet is going around and please call either Lynn Thim 

or Linda Kent if you are attending but haven’t signed up.  Meet at 

McDonald’s at Catalina Hwy and Tanque Verde at 7:15 and leave at 7:30 
if you want to drive with a group.  The phone number at the cabin is 576-

1356. 

September Outing:  Ron Edwards—International Model A Day on SAT-
URDAY, Sept. 18 (instead of the 4th Sunday) at the Veterans Hospital at 

Ajo and S. 6th Ave.  It will be from 9—Noon.  If interested, meet at 

Micha’s on So. 4th near the I-10 west frontage road about 7:30 for break-
fast.  Bring your car signs with car history.   



Ray Feierstein, Car Shows: 

1. We’ve been asked to do a car show at The Forum, 2500 N. Rose-

mont, on Aug. 28 from 11:00 to 1:00.  We need 15 cars and 11 have 

signed up. Call Ray if you can bring your “A”. 

2. Vail Car Show:  We’ll need 6 cars for Sept. 18.  We’ll work out an 

arrangement to get some cars for the parade in Vail and also be able 

to attend the monthly outing at the VA hospital. 

3. A car show is scheduled on Oct. 9 at 10:00 at the Cascades.  There 

will be more information at the Sept. meeting. 

4. Helldorado Days in Tombstone, Oct. 18.  This will not be an official 

club car show outing, but those who want to go can plan the trip.  

Jeff Eppley will coordinate the show.  Please contact Jeff if you are 

interested in attending. 

 

New Business:   
 

Tom Carr is at the VA Hospital and appreciated the club members who have 

visited him.  We hope he will have a speedy recovery and will be back with 

us soon. 

The Picacho Peak Hill Climb is on for Nov. 7.  Anyone who would like to 

help with the food or with the outing, please contact Ron Edwards or e-mail 

Fred Secker at fred@secker.uk.net.   

October outing:  Chuck Thim and Ron Edwards reported that the “Gremmler 

Memorial Tour” will be held Oct. 22-24.  It will be a tour of Green Valley, 

Tubac, and other Southern AZ points of interest.  We will start with breakfast 

at Micha’s on So. 4th Ave. and visit the San Xavier Mission on the way to 

Green Valley.  Attendees can participate any or all days and stay in Green 

Valley overnight.  More information will be available at the September meet-

ing.  

Holiday Banquet entertainment:  There was a discussion about what type of 

entertainment the club would like for the banquet, if any, since we are usually 

pressed for time.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed to not have any 

special entertainment this year. 

Ron Uhle was recentlyl in the hospital but attended the meeting this evening.  

We’re glad that he is feeling better. 

 

The next Board  meeting will be held on Monday, Aug. 23 at 7:00 PM at the Jim 

Click Ford 22d Street location.  All members are welcome. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at  8:01 Pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Linda Kent, Secretary 



Editor NeededEditor Needed  
Our club is in need of a volunteer to serve as our 

Editor.  The position is responsible for producing 

the monthly newsletter, as well as for publishing 
the annual roster and the program for our annual 

Holiday Banquet. 
 

If you have computer skills and are willing to 
serve, please contact Nancy Frazer on 531-8893 or 

by e-mail at nancyfrazer2@comcast.net. 

 

Car for Sale 
 

Betty's '29 Tudor Sedan.  Purchased in 
1998 at which time we put in new interior, 
roof,  brakes, tires, etc.  Asking $13,900 
obo, which also includes the trunk with 

cover and other ex-
tras.  Call or leave a 

message -  
Betty Trimble  

790-4136. 
 



Aug  2 Bill McCoy 

 4 Iola Stroehlein 

 9 Dave Lewis 

 10 Bev Brown 

 10 Linda Johnson 

 10 Ron Uhle 

 14 Charles Etchells 

 15 Carolyn Stinn 

 15 Gloria Tileston-Tharp 

 16 Suzanne Fehniger 

 16 Carol Lange 

 16 Susan Sanderson 

 21 Harvey Ross 

 21 Joss Sanderson 

 22 Nancy Gurley 

 23 Howard Young 

 24 Ann Williams 

 26 Bill Mencinger 

 27 Lora Frazer 

 28 Ray Stroehlein 

 29 Rod Frazer 

 29 Anita Neal 

 29 Betty Trimble 

 30 Dorothy Nelson 

WOW!   
  

August  
Birthdays 

Aug   5   Dick and Pauline Upton 

          7   Carey and Linda Kent 

          9   Howard and Mary LouYoung 

         14   Bill and Liz McCoy 

         16   Charles and Mary Lou Etchells 

         18   Fred and Maggie Secker 

         19   Ron and Fran Sotardi 

         21   Dick and Lora Frazer 

August  
Anniversaries 



 

 

 

FRITZ ENTERPRISE 

 
\Water Softners R/Os 

Filters—Sales—Service 

 

Fritz Mietzner 3421 W. Peterson Pl. 

744-7584 Tucson, AZ  85741 

 

Rodney Anderson III 

Business Lic. 0130133 

 

360-5668 

Eclectic Cleaners 
White Glove Cleaning That Outshines the Best 

Complimentary Ads: 

 

Larry Smith 

 

Si and Millie Burgheimer 

 

Delena Conn and Corky 

Rose 

 

Margaret Horton 

 

Virginia Doty 

 

Bill and Liz McCoy 

 

 

Thank you for your support! 

Please note complimentary ads are contributions to  

the club:  cost $10 annually 

 



  

Josh Barnes 

520-258-8480 

Colby Johnsen 

520-349-9281 

Native Sun 
Landscape Design & General Construction 

nativesun09@hotmail.com 

Your ad 

Could be  

here 



E
d

ito
r: 

N
a
n

cy
 F

ra
ze

r 

1
0
7
4
0
 N

 S
ta

rg
a
ze

r D
r 

O
ro

 V
a

lley
, A

Z
  8

5
7
3
4

 

 F
irst C

la
ss 

S
e
n

d
 to

: 

J
im

 C
lick

 F
o
rd

 
S

p
o
n

so
rs th

e T
u

cso
n

 C
h

ap
ter, 

M
o

d
el A

 F
o

rd
 C

lu
b

 o
f A

m
erica

 


